
July 20, 2016

Portions of Chugach State Park closed due to McHugh
Creek fire

 

(Anchorage, AK) – Due to the ongoing response to the McHugh Creek fire, state park officials have closed Chugach State Park trails
and adjacent park lands to public use between the Potter Creek and Rainbow trailheads , including all of the McHugh Creek and
Rainbow Creek drainages. Closures specifically include the Turnagain Arm Trail between Potter and Rainbow, the McHugh Creek
Trail, and the Rainbow Peak Trail as well as the McHugh Creek wayside, Beluga Point pullout and Rainbow trailhead.  
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